
Minutes of Registry Precinct Meeting on 23 February 2022 @ 6.30pm 

Online meeting via ZOOM 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Present- 7 - Attendance submitted separately. 

Apologies: 17 - IC, PB, ND, BD, SW, IH. RW, BD, TC, AG, CG, JD, DD, AT, AV, GT, TC 

1. CPC MEETING FEEDBACK
The meeting was duly updated. 

2. COUNCIL FEEDBACK
[a] Bradfield Park & the Bike Ramp Issues- Impact on Local Amenity

Courtesy of Cr Mutton & Beregi, the last Council meeting RESOLVED THAT while the

provision of a rideable bike ramp is and remains a high priority for NSC, Council will try to

urgently work with TfNSW to refine the design; & that any final concept must address

certain issues relating to Heritage, open space needs of the Local Community. & Council

ask that TfNSW amend any winning design to avoid cyclists exiting the ramp in Bradfield

Park North and address issues which funnel cyclists onto Middlemiss Street and into the

roundabout at Lavender and Alfred Streets.

Precinct were updated on the Council’ Public Information session held at Milsons Pt Station

on Sat 19 Feb. ACTION: Precinct note and support the Council direction.

[b] New Councillors attend an On- site meeting @ Cammeray Park & Golf Course on Sun

30 Jan 2022.

Strong attendance at this event organised by Registry Precinct for the Save Our Parks

Alliance (SOPA) with Bay, Parks, & Brightmore Precincts. Public attended with Crs William

Bourke, State Candidate for By Election in Willoughby State seat & Larissa Penn,

Independent Candidate at same By Election, Cr Shannon Welch, & Mayor Zoë Baker.

Other attendees were Catherine Renshaw, Fed Labor Candidate for Nth Syd, Kylea Tink,

Independent Candidate for Nth Sydney. Paul Walter, Chair of Bay Precinct addressed the

Group and hosted the event and took them on a tour around the Cammeray Park starting at

the Avenue of Meleluccas down to the Dam & round to the Clubhouse.  See Photos

[c] Feb 6th, SOPA hosted a CAMMERAY KIDS HELP SAVE YOUR TREES SUNDAY at

11am. It was a “Family Day Event- Save Cammeray Park Trees” organised by Registry &

Bay Precincts. We organised a Poetry, Painting & Photo Competitions for the Children and

it was successful event that was much enjoyed by all who attended. The children were

given prizes [$50 Book Prizes] and Participation Prizes. It raised even greater awareness of

the serious loss of precious and much valued green space. See photos

[d] Mayors Event with SOPA - Wed 23 Feb @ Hutley Hall with the Winners of the SOPA

Competitions- for Poetry, Painting & Photos.  Attendees included kids from local schools,

parents & local community members. The Children got to speak to their works as they

handed them to the Mayor. The Works will be on display at the Stanton Library. See Photos

[e] Public Feedback sought by Council on the increase in frequency of Council Meetings

& the cancellation of Committees & integration of their Work into Council Meetings &



circulation of Papers 2 weeks prior to Council meetings & all briefings being webcast to the 

public. 

• ACTION:  Precinct unanimously supports these new initiatives and applauds them in

the interests of open & transparent governance.

3. WHT&BL Update & Feedback on Anzac Park Primary School issues

Regular Meetings restarting between TfNSW (Transport team) and RH (Anzac Park

School) with GT & APPS P&C regarding preparation for continuing Early Works.

APPS enrolments have now reached 1000 kids at a site that was designed & approved

for 400 kids as a Landmark School. Precinct attendees queried how is the school

managing this? Are they having longer school days, staggered times for recess & lunch

etc. We will postpone this issue to next month when the APPS Rep will be present.

• MW advised that parts of Cammeray Ave had been closed off for months for the

trenching Works but that is opening up now. Trucks still being parked but that too is

lessening. They are filling in the holes in the Anzac Reserve and restoring the area.

MA advised that there are many more trucks now being parked along Parks Ave

midway down.

• ACTION- Locals & Council need to keep a watching brief on these Works to ensure

remediation is up to scratch

Tara at WHTBL advised locals in a face-to-face meeting that: 

• 20 items of vegetation will be removed in the coming days, and

• that the Noise Wall along Anzac Park will be either heightened or extended.

• ACTION- Precinct urged locals to be watchful, take photos and lodge queries or

COMPLAINTS at the WHTBL email so they get logged for the EPA. This is ongoing

for locals, and they need to be mindful to follow the proper process to be effective.

4. More Tree Loss in Rosalind Street Hill/Anzac Reserve & Anzac Park

• SR advised that Ernest St near Anzac Park is a devastation & decimation zone of tree

loss, diggers, fencing & construction equipment. MA advised that there is also much

construction work happening along the Cammeray Golf Course on Upper Ernest St

/Park St side.

OTHER LOCAL ISSUES 
MA raised an issue re the WHBL Noise Abatement Project not following up on 

replacing her bedroom window. She will forward information to be followed up with 

the WHTBL Team & their Contractor SLR. 

The next Registry Precinct Meeting will be held at 6.30pm – 7.30pm on Wednesday 30 

March 2022 in the Stanton Library upstairs. 



ATTACHMENTS TO MINUTES. if possible- If Not,  for viewing by attendees  
 
ITEM 2B - New Councillors attend an On- site meeting @ Cammeray Park & Golf Course on Sun 30 Jan 2022. 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
ITEM 2C - Feb 6th, SOPA Hosted a CAMMERAY KIDS HELP SAVE YOUR TREES  
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


